
 

Principal’s Message  

    Werrington Public School  

     Term 4 Week 8, 30th November 2020 

Dates for your calendar! 
2nd December: Last day for awards to office for Werrington Wise Assembly 
8th December– Year 6 Farewell & Graduation           
16th December: Last day Term 4 for students    
29th January—Students in years 1-6 return.                                                  
29th January—3 February: Kindergarten Best Start–appointments                                              
4th February— Kindergarten Start       

Address    Werrington Public School, Armstein Crescent, WERRINGTON  NSW  2747  
School Email      werrington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    Phone  02 9623 7077 

Wellbeing Week 
Last week we held our wellbeing week, students and staff had the opportunity to       
participate in a variety of activities across the week, from stage breakfasts, different 
playground games, staff walks, Zany Sock day, PJ day and Wear White day to 
acknowledge and raise awareness of white ribbon day. Our week culminated with our 
colour run, which was truly an explosion of colour! A huge thank you to Mrs Proglio for 
coordinating the week and many thanks also to all the staff and the P&C who assisted 
throughout the week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAIDOC Week 
An additional photo of our Deadly Art Competition certificate recipients, above. 
 

Bushfire Response 
As you may be aware the bushfire season has already commenced. Due to the bushland and grassland that   
surround Werrington, our school is classified as a category 2 bushfire risk. After consultation with the           
Cumberland District Rural Fire service, it was advised that our safest bushfire management plan, in the event of 
a local bushfire is to ‘shelter in place’. The designated refuge within the school is the school library and C Block 
classrooms. The identified risk to the school is threat from possible ember attack and it was advised that it is 



preferable for emergency services to account for and protect students and staff, while sheltering in place on site. 
Should we need to shelter in place, all communications to parents will be via our SkoolBag app or Facebook page. 
Any relevant updates to the situation will be provided via the Skool-Bag app or Facebook, as soon as they are   
available to us. This will include, pick up information when emergency services deem it is safe to do so. 
We also encourage you to download the DoE School Updates, Fires Near Me and Live Traffic apps. 
 

Planning for 2021 
Currently we anticipate a similar number of classes for next year, however, numbers continue to fluctuate and we 
nearly have student numbers for a 19th mainstream class. Our building allocation indicates that we are entitled to 
an additional classroom as a learning programs space. Work to install this classroom has already begun, once built 
this will allow a classroom for RFF programs, or to establish a 19th class should the need arise. 
We are well into planning for 2021. To help us with this, would you please advise the office if your child is not  
returning to Werrington Public School in 2021. Of course, you do not need to do this if your child is in Year 6! If 
you know of any families who are new to the area and considering attending Werrington Public School, could you 
please ask them to contact the school on 9623 7077 as soon as possible. 
 

Road Safety 
The safety of our students before and after school is of great concern. Penrith Council and the police do regular 
patrols of our school zones. Please note that there are significant fines and loss of demerit points for not following 
road rules and parking signs within school zones. Please utilise the school pedestrian crossings and follow the ‘No 
Stopping, No Parking or Bus Stop’ signs 
 

Drink Bottles 
As the weather is warming up, please make sure that your child comes to school each day with a drink bottle. Due 
to current COVID restrictions, students can only use the bubblers to refill water bottles, not to drink directly from 
them. 
 

Updated COVID restrictions for schools.  
Just a reminder from our update last week that all students and staff who experience cold or flu like symptoms 
must not attend school and need to be tested for COVID 19. 
Students or staff who have had cold or flu like symptoms are not able to return to school until they are symptom 
free and have provided proof of a negative COVID 19 test to the school. 
https://www.education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families  
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Pages/frequently-asked-questions.aspx#1-4  
 

Student Absences 
If your child is absent from school for more than two days and a medical certificate has not been provided, the 
school will be following up regarding the absence. 
 

Morning Entry Gates 
Don’t forget that from this term the park gate will be closed each morning, this gate will still be open every       
afternoon. The Armstein Crescent and Heavey Street gates will still be open each morning and afternoon. 
Gates open at 8.40am, when supervision commences. Students should not be on site prior to this time, unless at 
Camp Australia. 
 

Teacher Professional Learning 
Regularly, teachers and staff undertake professional learning to keep up to date with the latest theory, research 
and practice in education. 
 

 Many of these are held after school hours! These sessions include:  
 Effective feedback, 3-6;  
 Mathematical language, K-2; and  
 Focus teams- milestone evaluations. 
 

These sessions are an important way for the school and staff to keep up to date with best practice and the latest 
developments within the Department of Education (DoE) and the NSW Educational Standards Authority (NESA). 
 

Have a great week, 
  
Mrs Avery  
Principal 
  

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Pages/frequently-asked-questions.aspx#1-4


 
 

Office News   
 
 
Well 2020 has proven to have some challenges for everyone. Mr Moses and myself will be 
relocating to Mudgee for the start of 2021. I have been at Werrington Public School for the 
past 18 years  and Mr Moses for the past 10 years, so it is quite sad to be leaving, but our 
time has come. I will be taking leave from Werrington Public School for the 2021 year and  I 
have been lucky enough to have been offered work at Mudgee High School for 2021 as the 
Business Manager for three days per week . Mr Moses has been working at Mudgee Public 
School since the end of August and hopes that this may continue in 2021.  
 
As you all can imagine that working at one school for such a long time and also living in the 
school community has been great for us both and our children. To see the students that 
have been through the school to return with their own children has been such a delight.  
 
It has been our honour to work with the Werrington community over this time. We have 
been very lucky to work with such dedicated staff over the years and the community is 
lucky to have such dedicated staff working with their children.  
 
Mr Moses finished at Werrington Public School at the end of August and my last day will  
be Thursday 17th December. 
 
I also must give  thanks to the wonderful office staff that I have had the absolute pleasure 
of working with over the past 18 years.  I will surely miss them!  
 
Many thanks to everyone as we both have some very treasured memories of our time at 
Werrington Public School  
 
Mrs Moses  
Business Manager  




















